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LLANFAIR-AR-Y-BRYN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
25 January 2022
A meeting of Llanfair-ar-y-bryn Community Council was held on Tuesday 25 January at 7.30 p.m.
Presennt : Councillor Emyr Jones, (Chairman), Councillors Nerys Jones,  Huw Jones, Huw Protheroe, Roger Slade, Iwan Price Davies and Dwylan Davies. Also in attendance was County Councillor Handel Davies, Mrs Carol Davies (Translator), Mrs Heulwen Jones (Clerk to the Council)
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Apologies:   Councillors Liz Tynney and Gareth Davies
Expressions of Interest:  Emyr Jones and Heulwen Jones – Planning Permission 
Minutes :  The minutes were proposed and seconded as correct by the following Councillors:- 
Nerys Jones

Handel Davies
The minutes were duly signed as correct by the Chairman. 
Matters Arising from the Minutes:
Welsh Lessons – The Clerk stated that she had spoken to Mrs Jean Hughes about Welsh lessons but she is currently very busy teaching.  It was agreed to ask whether it would be posible to start Welsh lessons around Easter time. 
Road near Llanerchindda – a number of councillors stated that they had driven along this road and everyone was in agrement that the road was not in a serious condition. 
Signs – the clerk stated that the County Council had placed signs near Bethel Chapel, Cynghordy and near the kennels, informing road users that the road was not suitable for large lorries. 
Cynghordy Bench – the clerk stated that she had contacted Mr John Morgan about this work and was waiting to hear back from him. 
Correspondence :
1. Information was received from One Voice Wales – a number of items of information had been sent to councillors via E-mail
2. EE Mast – the councillors were informed that the mast near Clynmawr was working and the mobile phone services are live
3. Coed Cymru – information was received from Tilhill about their intention to plant trees near Blaen y Nant.  The clerk stated that she had sent the information to Councillors prior to the meeting.  The County Councillor stated that this had gone to the Assembly for discussion as had a number of applications to plant trees. 
4. Electoral Review – information was received about the Town and Community Council election in May 2022. 
5. Police and Crime Plan – a copy of the 2021-2025 plan was received. 
6. Notice of application for an order to close a highway – an application was received to close the unclassified road by the old bridge (named Gallt-y-bere bridge) Rhandirmwyn.
7. Scottish Woodlands – An e-mail was received from Charles Gittins stating that they intend to harvest trees from the wood near Rhandirmwyn.  The details were very sketchy and following a discussion everyone was in agreement that more information was needed with details about how they were intending to move the timber out.

The County Councillor’s Report
· The County Councillor stated that he had sent a letter to Welsh Water about the poor condition of the water pipes in Cynghordy.  New pipes are currently being laid in the area. 
He was thanked for the report.
Matters Arising;

Audit – The Clerk stated that she hasn’t heard anything about the details of the External Audit.
A precept was discussed for the year 2022-2023 it was agreed to keep it at the same level of £3750.00
It was proposed and seconded by

Dwylan Davies

Huw Protheroe

Requests for Funding:
Urdd Eisteddfod

Noa’s Ark Hospital Charity
Llandovery Cycling Club
It was agreed to give £50.00 to Llandovery Cycling Club.
It was proposed and seconded by
Dwylan Davies

Huw Protheroe

Bills to be Paid
Hire of Chapel
Street Lighting
Confirmation of Payments
£25.00 Mari James (s137)
Planning Matters.
PL/03095 Nantfforest, Rhandirmwyn.- No opposition
PL/03250 Clynsaer, Cynghordy.- No opposition
PL/03166 Gelli Fechan, Rhandirmwyn.- No opposition, but the feeling was that it was hoped that this was not going to be second home.  It was also stated that there were historical áreas near the building. 
Any Other Matters 
Councillor Nerys Jones asked whether it would be possible to brush the road near Rhandirmwyn village - Handel Davies would raise this with the County Council.
An enquiry was made about the telephone box near Capel Bryn Hyfryd – the clerk stated that she hadn’t heard anything from BT about the telephone box near the Chapel or the box near the Royal Oak pub. 
The meeting was closed at 8.40 pm
